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Subject: Professor Dr Vilho Vaisala Awards

Dear Sir/Madam,

I wish to refer to my letters reference 24651/2023/I/ONM/MQC/VAI-29&10 dated
25 September 2023 and 21964/2024/1/ONM/MQC/VAI-29&10 dated 24 January 2025, inviting
candidate publications for the twenty-ninth granting of the Professor Dr Vilho Vaisdla Award for
an Outstanding Research Paper on Instruments and Methods of Observation (2024), and the
tenth granting of the Professor Dr Vilho Vaisala Award for the Development and
Implementation of Instruments and Methods of Observation in Developing Countries (2024).

I am grateful for the nomination that you provided in response to these letters.
I would now like to inform you that the seventy-ninth session of the Executive Council (EC-79)
decided to grant the twenty-ninth granting of the Professor Dr Vilho Vaisdla Award for an
Outstanding Research Paper on Instruments and Methods of Observation (2024) to:
Mr Samuel T. Buisan; Mr Roberto Serrano-Notivoli; Mr John Kochendorfer; and
Mr Francisco J. Bello-Millan; in recognition of their paper entitled Adjustment of Solid
Precipitation during the Filomena Extreme Snowfall Event in Spain: From Observations to "True
Precipitation” published in the Bulletin of the American Meteorological Society, E2570-E2578,
available online.

The Executive Council exceptionally decided not to grant the Professor Dr Vilho
Vaisala Award for the Development and Implementation of Instruments and Methods of
Observation in Developing Countries.

I would like to thank you for the submission of your nomination and express my
appreciation to the authors for the technical merit of their paper.

Yours faithfully,

/ / 7 27 \/ S
Ms Ko Barrett
for the Secretary-General

To: Permanent Representatives of China, Egypt, India, the Islamic Republic of Iran, Morocco and the
Kingdom of the Netherlands with WMO (limited distribution)
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